
                                          Uniform Service & Transportation Committee Meeting 

                                                       Thursday December 1, 2022 

                                                           Location: Virtual Zoom Meeting 

             

                 Co-Chairs: Hon. Carolyn Thompson, Hon. Patricia Watler-Johnson 

           Committee Members: Hon. Ted Kovaleff, Hon. Jane Arrendell, Hon. Solomon Prophete, 

                  Hon. Georgette Morgan-Thomas, Hon. Hugo Torres-Fetsco, Hon. Sean Farrow 

The meeting open @^:30PM 

The meeting was called to attention. 

At approximately 6:40 the committee had a quorum. 

Presentation: The Car Share given by NYC Department of Transportation.  Alexander Satloff,  

Rachel Antelmi  (Get A Round) others presenters were present.  

Carshare provides on-demand, short term access to a shared fleet of vehicles, typically 

through a membership and hourly or annual fee. 

Carshare Parking Pilot Program launched in June 2018 with Zipcar and Enterprise Carshare, 

comprising 230 on-street spaces and 55 municipal parking facilities spaces. 

The 2-Year pilot average 24 trips per space per month with an average 17 households per  

Available vehicle per month. 

The Pilot saw greenhouse gas emissions and vehicle mile travel decline 7% and 6%  

Respectively. 

Will Sowers from Zip Car stated that Zip Car is the world’s leading car sharing network 

And the largest car sharing program in NYS 

Operating in NYC since 2002 

2500+ vehicles 

190,000 members 

Getaround: In 2009 Getaroud was founded 

There is still the concern of lost parking in the CB9 community. 

26th Precinct: Det. J. Harper: There were no Murder in the 26th precinct 



1 Rape vs 0, Robbery 1 vs 3, Felony Assault 5 vs 4, Burglary 2 vs 2, Gr. Larceny 4 vs 6, Gr.  

Larceny Auto 1 vs 2, 

30th Precinct – The Officer were on another assignment 

Louis Bailey from WEACT announced the December 3, membership meeting. 

Department of Transportation: Lyle Blackwood 

There were question regarding the Columbia Bus Shuttle Bus for seniors. 

DOT is willing to work with Columbia for the bus shuttle however, it is up to Columbia 

To work with the MTA for bus stop signage. 

The meeting adjourned @ 7:50PM 

Respectfully submitted, 

Carolyn Thompson 

 

  

 

 

                                                                     


